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NOTICE 

Pursuant to Governor 
Gretchen Whitmerôs 
executive or-
der Kiwanis is sus-
pending members, 
volunteers, and staff 
from any activities at 
the Kiwanis Center 
until April 14, 
2020. We are also 
suspending taking 
any donations at this 
time. 
 
 

UPCOMING PROGRAMS... 
Our next meeting is at 
Noon on Monday, April 
20 via Zoom. As was 
the case this week, a 
meeting link will be sent 
to members ahead of 
time. Next week we will 
resume meetings with 
guest speakers. Our 
inaugural Zoom speak-
er will be Julia Halpert 
of Garrettôs Space. 
Evan LeRoy will han-
dle the introduction. 
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TODAYôS PROGRAM...Brought to you by Zoom! 
Today was our clubôs first effort at meeting online via Zoom and 
the consensus of the 57 attendees was that it went well. Ken 
Hillenburg ably served as moderator, guiding us through the 
meeting and helping members deal with technical glitches. 
President Dan Dever began the meeting at 12:05pm with a 
video of Claire Dahl playing America while wearing a protective 
maskðnow thatôs social distancing! President Danôs invocation 
gave reassurance that we will get through these difficult days. 
 

Jim Wolfington gave the sale reportðwe didnôt sell anything. 
However, that didnôt stop Jim from showering us with bat (sic) 
puns. Itôs good to know there are some anchors of stability in these troubled times. Following 
Jimôs report, President Dan moved on to announcements and happy dollars consuming the 
bulk of our remaining meeting time. You can read those announcements and happy dollars 
later in the newsletter. The meeting concluded at 1:14pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Hereôs a link to view the recorded meeting for those who missed it. 04/13/20 
 

Tips for using Zoom 
F Arrive 15 minutes early so everything works by the time the meeting starts. 

F Don't move your device around unnecessarily. It's distracting. Itôs better to use a laptop 
or desktop computer rather that your phone or tablet. 

F Donôt have bright light behind you. 
Have it in front of you so that we 
can clearly see you. 

F Keep yourself on 
mute (microphone button in the 
bottom left corner) unless you 
need to speak. (Press the space 
bar to unmute while speaking.) 

F If you don't wish to be seen, turn 
off your camera (camera button in 
bottom left corner) instead 
of having the camera pointed at 
nothing. 

F Click on the Participants button in 
the bottom menu to bring up the 
Participants window. There you will 
see the names of all participants. 
At the bottom of that window you will find the ñRaise Handò button and other buttons to 
send silent feedback to everyone, especially the ñYesò and ñNoò buttons for voting. 

F Make sure your full name is entered! Once in the Zoom, you can edit the name 
that appears for you in the Participants Window by moving your curser over the video 
icon that is to the far right of your name. As you do that, youôll see it change to ñMoreò. 
Click there and change your name to your full name. 

F If you enter the Zoom by calling in on a phone, let the host know who you are and he/she 
will change your phone number to your name for you in the Participants Window. 

 

It was great to see everyoneôs smiling faces. Hope to see you all again on April 20. 

April 13, 2020 

https://www.michigan.gov/whitmer/0,9309,7-387-90499_90705-522626--,00.html
https://www.michigan.gov/whitmer/0,9309,7-387-90499_90705-522626--,00.html
https://www.michigan.gov/whitmer/0,9309,7-387-90499_90705-522626--,00.html
https://www.michigan.gov/whitmer/0,9309,7-387-90499_90705-522626--,00.html
https://youtu.be/Ylb3HRa_xKs
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ñServing the Children of the Worldéour motto, our missionò 

KIWANIS/WCC FINISH LINE SCHOLARSHIPS...A message from the Scholarship Committee 

                           A Supportive Relationship  
Our scholarship program creates a multi-part contract. We, the Ki-
wanis Club of Ann Arbor Foundation, help to create funds to assist a 
student to improve themselves and obtain a society valued degree. 
The student recipient agrees to use the funds wisely and hopefully 
someday pay forward the support they received, while the educa-
tional institution  (Washtenaw Community College) agrees to enrich 

the student with knowledge, skills, and an assistance in their finding a better tomorrow for 
themselves. A true three way partnership to enhance our community.  
 
The Kiwanis Foundation (with its members and the Cross Foundation) have helped sever-
al hundred students in their dream of attending college. Many have graduated and taken 
on key roles in society. It is now more important than ever for us to help create opportuni-
ties for students to obtain a degree.   Peter Schork 

Any Contribution Helps, No Matter How Big or Small 

See the Finish Line Scholarship Contribution/Pledge Form on Page 5 
 

GUESTS AT OUR CLUBé  
Michigan District Immediate Past Governor Larry Memmer and Past President (ô79-ô80) 
Dick Brunvand joined us as guests today. We also spotted Dick Benedekôs wife Elissa 
on the Zoom video. Sorry if we missed anyone, next week weôll do a better job of identify-
ing guests  

HOSPITALITYé 
Aprilôs Hospitality Chair, Max Ziegler, reported that he spoke with Deb Jones who is mak-
ing progress. He also spoke with Max Supica who is in Florida and plans to stay there 
until the pandemic abates. Martha Petroski is recovering from four weeks of flu (not 
COVID-19) and is feeling better. On April 7 while bicycling, Dave LaMoreaux hit an un-
seen pothole and attempted to fill it with his shoulder. On his third try at finding an open 
urgent care center, x-rays were taken and a diagnosis of a displaced and shortened frac-
ture of the right clavicle was given. Surgery would be advised if Dave was someone like 
Tom Brady. Since he's not, it will be 6-8 weeks of self-healing. Dave is resting somewhat 
comfortably at home and was able to join todayôs Zoom meetingðand thatôs a good thing! 
 
President Dan asked if anyone was aware of a member or volunteer who had come down 
with COVID-19. Bob Gray said none of the several volunteers he talked to had been in-
fected. Peter Schork relayed the sad news that Honorary Member Lucy Ann Lance is 
hospitalized with the virus and is in stable condition. Her husband passed away from 
COVID-19 on Saturday at UM Hospital. William Hampton reported that Honorary Mem-
ber  Laurita  Thomas was recently hospitalized but is home now and was happily able to 
celebrate her birthday on April 10. 
 

How the COVID -19 CARES Act Affects Charitable Giving  
Many of our members and friends may not be aware of the new tax provisions that reward 
people who donate to charity in 2020. You can click here to read a short article on Kiwa-
nis.org regarding the Coronavirus Aid, Relief and Economic Security (CARES) Act. Thanks 
to Kathie Wilder for providing the link. Those of you receiving the Newsletter by mail can 
go to Kiwanis.org, then click on NEWS to read this and many other recent articles.    

 

 
sĖÙĚíÓÙĀġ 2ÀĀÀĀĀĆĥĀÎÙÓ ġëíĚ ÿĆĀġëĚ˫ ÌíĖġëÓÀĴĚˊ
+ĥĖġ ZÀÿ÷íĀˋ WÙĀ KíúúÙĀÌĥĖçˋ VĆëĀ +ÀĚĚÙġġˋ zĥÙ
2ÀíúÙĴˋ GÙĆĖçÙ GíúúíçÀĀˋ VÙÀĀ vĆÌíĀĚĆĀˋ sÙġÙĖ
zÎëĆĖ÷ˋ Víÿ -ÀĖÙĴˋ 2ÙÌ VĆĀÙĚˋÀĀÓ2ÙĀĀíĚ sĆĲÙĖĚː
¢ëÙĖÙ ĲÀĚ ĀĆ ĚíĀçíĀçˋ Ìĥġ-úÀíĖÙ 2ÀëúēÙĖæĆĖÿÙÓ À
ĀíÎÙ ēíÀĀĆ ĖÙĀÓíġíĆĀ Ćæ ġëÙ ĚĆĀçː 

https://www.kiwanis.org/news/newsitem/news/newsitem/how-the-covid-19-cares-act-affects-charitable-giving#.XpcPlZXW7-0.mailto


Take a Few Minutes to Relax and Unwindé. 

In these times of uncertainty, we can all use a break from the 
constant stream of corona virus news. The following link, cour-
tesy of volunteer Mary Hill, will do just the trick. Be sure to 
watch to the end. Volunteer Nancy Cooperôs gardens are  truly 
beautiful, thanks for sharing!  
ñA virtual walking tour of Nancy Cooper's Serenity Gardens on 

Joslin Lake, Gregory, MI.ò   https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=u7Mo7AHrxhM 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS... 

¶ Charlie Phibbs announced that the Chelsea Club is meeting via Zoom every Mon-
day at 7pm. Our members are invited to attend. Please contact Charlie or John Knox 

(jkknox58@gmail.com) if youôd like to attend and theyôll provide the link.  . 

¶ More interclub news from Kathie Wilderðon April 6, the Chelsea Club hosted a 
regular meeting via Zoom, attended by Charlie Phibbs, Alan Burg, Ken Hillenburg 
and Kathie Wilder which counted as an interclub! 

¶ President Dan announced that minimal activity continues at the Kiwanis Center 
with Mario and Tanya monitoring building conditions and supporting our tenants. The 
building is in good shape and Mario and Tanya say hello! 
      Ellen Webb has agreed to lead a mask production effort. Those willing to help 
should contact Ellen at ellen@ellensquiltcreations.com. The masks will be provided to 
our own Kiwanis family, members, volunteers, and workers, as supplies allow.  We may 
also distribute masks to outside community agencies who request them. Note: these 
are not surgical masks. They have no official seal of approval and come with no warran-
ty or representation of safety. But the health officials are advising face coverings of any 
nature, and obviously not providing such on a mass production basis, as even our hos-
pitals lack sufficient supplies. So, this effort may be temporary, but hopefully so will be 
the need. 

¶ Larry Memmer reported the Michigan District is running ñLetôs Talkò Zoom presen-
tations at 8pm on Thursdays. This weekôs session is Kiwanis Youth Protection. See the 
ad on page 4 for registration details. Larry said we should soon see a district-wide so-
licitation for COVID-19 donations to help Michigan hospitals. The May 9 district board 
meeting will be on Zoom. Check the district website or with Larry for sign-in instruc-
tions. Finally, Larry advised the national Kiwanis convention is on hold and is likely to 
be cancelled due to the pandemic. 

¶ Alan Burg announced that our clubôs participation in Meals on Wheels is continuing 
with several members still making deliveries. He also reported our mar-
keting and public relations plan is being revised to cut cost, but still main-
tain a presence in the marketplace for the time when the sale can re-
sume. 

¶ President Dan reported the club will be taking out a forgivable loan from Chelsea 
State Bank under the governments program to assist with supporting payrolls. The 
board is meeting Wednesday evening via Zoom to approve the details. Contact Ken 
Hillenburg if you want to attend the meeting. 

¶ President Dan also announced all board and member meetings will be held on 
Zoom for the foreseeable future. 

¶ Dale Leslie announced that the Dexter Seniors club, of which he is a member, is in 
difficult financial straits due to the shutdown. President Dan referred to his earlier email 
requesting that members send him a write-up on community needs like this so they can 
be put into our revised planning for grants and community assistance. 

¶ Dan Burroughs reviewed our on-going efforts to raise funds for Finish Line Schol-
arships (see more elsewhere in this newsletter). Charlie Phibbs suggested those re-
ceiving stimulus checks consider donating a portion of that money to the Scholarship 
program. 

¶ If you are having difficulty with Zoom, call or email Ken Hillenburg and he will help 
you through the problem.   
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Known worldwide as 
the place for the 
ñfunkiestò gift. 

Check for Special 
Items on 

 
and 

 
Every Week! 

Click here to buy 
Kiwanis Club of Ann 
Arbor gear like this 
license frame, only 

$10! 

Since 1921, 

proceeds from 

Kiwanis Thrift 

Sale, gifts from 

our members, 

and the work of 

our volunteers 

to benefit our 

community 

totals over 

$7,500,000.  

Our Sponsored Programs 
in Service to Youth: 
 
 Angell Elementary Huron High School 

Pioneer High 
U of M Circle K WISD Aktion Club 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=u7Mo7AHrxhM
mailto:jkknox58@gmail.com
mailto:ellen@ellensquiltcreations.com
http://www.kiwanissale.com/
http://annarbor.craigslist.org/search/sss?query=kiwanis&sort=rel
http://www.kiwanissale.com/ebay.htm
http://defininggeeks.com/collections/kiwanis-club-of-ann-arbor
http://www.umcirclek.org/ck/
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FINESé 
Dale Leslie noticed that Past President William Hampton was wearing what appeared to be a new shirt during todayôs 
meeting and proposed that William be fined for this display of sartorial elegance. The motion passed on a Zoom vote of 
33 to 8. 

VIRTUAL HAPPY DOLLARSé 

¶ President Dan was happy to announce that happy dollars would be free today. Despite that, several members 
promised to pay. He was also happy that six people had offered to go grocery shopping for him. 

¶ Jane Talcott was appreciative of all the members who worked to set up to-
dayôs meeting and was happy to see Dick Brunvand on the screen. 

¶ Larry Dittmar enjoyed a rerun on NBC of Jesus Christ Superstar for which his 
son received and Emmy for sound production. 

¶ Dale Leslie was happy that his YouTube site Watchman of the Tracks has 
over 1,000 followers and over 300,000 views, and happy to see Dick Brunvand. 

¶ Emily Allshouse happily displayed her engagement ring! 

¶ Doug Ziesemer was happy that few in our Kiwanis family have been hit by 
COVID-19 and sends sympathy to those dealing with it. 

¶ Dick Brunvand was $25 happy to participate in todayôs meeting. 

¶ Margaret Krasnoff was $10 happy for todayôs meeting. Until recently she was 
happily oblivious to Zoom, but now sees its value. 

¶ John Dahl reiterated last weekôs $14 happy dollars for the days in quarantine 
incurred by his Chicago-fireman son-in-law after exposure to COVID-19. (I think 
that adds up to $28 now) 

¶ Don Kossick happily reported an email from former Circle K member Skylar 
Gleason. Skylar recently joined a Kiwanis club in Washington D.C. 

¶ Dick Benedek is looking for those virtual happy dollars. 

¶ Bob Gray appreciated Ken Hillenburgôs efforts in setting up the Zoom meeting. 

¶ Fred Sanchez was happy to tell one of his jokes in front of a captive audience. 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XUdDHbBfXQc
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